
From: Tori Beth Black
To: 'frank.miller.7@us.af.mil'frank.miller.7@us.af.mil

Date: 6/21/2017 4:56:22 PM
Subject: Lt. Gov. visit to Shaw Air Force Base

Tech. Sgt. Miller,
 
It was a pleasure speaking with you earlier regarding Lieutenant Governor Bryant coming to visit the Air Force Base in 
July as part of his military appreciation month. We are looking at the last week in July, either Monday the 24th or 
Wednesday the 26th. July 5th could also potentially work if that would be better for you all. He would be available in 
the morning at 10:00am, and I do believe he would be interested in eating lunch on the base. He would also be 
interested in meeting/speaking with some of the men and women who serve in order to express his appreciation if 
that would be possibly. There would probably be 5-6 people total, but I could definitely provide a final list prior to the 
event.
 
Thank you so much for your willingness to accommodate the LG’s request and thank you for your service, sir.
Tori Beth
 
Tori Beth Black
Director of Communications
Office of the Lieutenant Governor
803-734-1979
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